LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 18, 2017

TO: Honorable Gary Elkins, Chair, House Committee on Government Transparency &
Operation

FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1604 by Blanco (Relating to an acknowledgement of vulnerabilities and risks in a state
agency's information security plan.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Government Code to require a state agency to include in the agency's
information security plan a written statement signed by the executive head of the agency
acknowledging that the executive head is aware of the vulnerabilities and risks identified in the
plan's development. It is assumed that any additional work to implement the provisions of the bill
could be reasonably absorbed within current resources.

Local Government Impact

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 313 Department of Information Resources
LBB Staff: UP, LBO, NV, LCO
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